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Key Dates 

 
Principal’s Report  

Welcome back to Term 4. This week Year 12 are at school 
preparing for their HSC exams which commence on the 20th 
October.  Thank you to all the Year 12 teachers who came in 
during the break to work with their classes or continued 
working with them online.  All the best in the coming weeks 
and with the exams.  I know we can be just as anxious and 
nervous as the students during this time.  During the final 
week of Term 3, we spent the week farewelling Year 12.  The 
highlights were sporting contests with the staff, a BBQ 
breakfast, muck up assembly, a formal assembly and 
luncheon.  Following COVID guidelines, it was a wonderful 
week.  Mr McCarney and the students did a fantastic job in 
celebrating in a safe and enjoyable way.  I also want to 
acknowledge and commend Mrs McNamara on organising 
the wonderful lunch prepared for Year 12 at the end of last 
term. Also special thanks to Mrs Maxwell, Mrs Philpot, Miss 
Treacy, Mrs Congram, Year 11 Hospitality students and 
everyone else who helped. The cake Miss Treacy made was outstanding. 

Date: Event: 

October 20 HSC Exams commence 

October 23 World Teacher/Appreciation Day – STOMP Breakfast 

October 26 - 30 Year 10 Exams 

November 10 Year 10 Love Bites Program 

November 12 NAIDOC Indigenous Artist Visit 

November 17 Year 6 Taster Day – experience a day as a Year 7 student 

December 1 Year 6 Orientation Day 

December 16 Last Day of Term 4 

15th October 2020 | Finley High School 
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COVID Guidelines 

The Department of Education has released some guidelines for Term 4, which are similar to the 
guidelines for Term 3. Please click on the link for more detailed information. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families. I would encourage you to read through 
these guidelines and let us know if you have any questions.  

2021 Leadership Team 

In the last week of term we held an induction ceremony for the incoming leadership team. The 
new team is: 
Captains: Jemma Coombs and Abbey Marshall. 
Vice Captains: Will Anderson, Rose Chamberlain and Rory Knight. 
I am very much looking forward to working with this group of young people as we work towards 
making Finley High School an even better place. 

Above: Mr Ward, Will Anderson, Jemma Coombs, Abbey Marshall, Rose Chamberlain and Rory Knight 

New Year 12 Year Advisor 

Congratulations to Mr Hay, who will take over from Miss Infanti.  Mr Hay is currently the Boys 
Advisor and will continue in that role.  Mr Hay is looking forward to the role and supporting Year 12 
through their HSC year in 2021. 

Working Bee 

On Tuesday 29th September, a group of around 20 people (staff, students and friends) turned up to 
lay turf.  Many hands made light work and a BBQ was organised to thank all those who gave up 
their time.  On behalf of the school thank you to each and every person who came along or 
helped, you will forever know you played your part in making the school a better place. 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
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School upgrades  

During the break improvement works continued at school making it a better place.  Upgrades 
included new furniture in the English staffroom, kitchenette in the HSIE staffroom, the new café 
for Hospitality students and the canteen being painted.  

 

Jeff Ward, Principal 
 
 
Letter From Kate Littlejohn 
 
I would like to thank the students, staff and families of Finley High School for the ongoing 
support that I have received in my time as a history teacher over the past decade. Teaching at 
Finley High School allowed me immeasurable opportunities to develop my skills, both in the 
classroom and as a leader, and I am incredibly grateful for this. But most of all, I am grateful for 
having had the opportunity to work with an amazing group of students every single day. I am 
excited about the next step in my career as HSIE Advisor 7-12 for teachers across the state, and 
know that my experiences and knowledge as a rural teacher at Finley High School will add a 
new (and much needed) perspective to many of the policies and priorities being written for our 
students. I will continue to work and live in Finley and will always be an advocate for the needs 
and rights of rural students, as well as continuing my connection to Finley High School 
specifically in every way that I can. Farewell for now, but not forever. 
  
Warm regards, 

Kate Littlejohn 
HSIE Advisor 7-12 | Curriculum Secondary Learners, Educational Standards 

 



Respectful, Responsible Learners 
 

Important Notice regarding Presentation Night 
 

Attention all Parents & Carers, 

We will not be able to host our usual presentation evening. 

With current COVID-19 restrictions on gatherings within schools and the need to begin 
preparations for end of year celebrations of achievement, we are proposing the following 
alternative to our annual presentation evening. 

A “presentation night” booklet will be produced that has the names of all students who have 
achieved an outstanding result in a particular area. 

The booklet will contain an address from the Principal and the P&C, as well as the highlights of the 
2020 year. 

Each student who receives an award will have their photograph taken with the award that they 
have received. This single photograph will be inserted into the “presentation night” booklet as a 
momento. The awards and booklet with the photograph will be sent home with the student in 
the last week of school. In the case of Year 12 students or those who have left us, we will post the 
awards out. 

Circumstances may change over the coming weeks and months, we will keep you informed of 
any further updates or changes to these arrangements. 

Thank You 

Mr Michael O’Leary 
Presentation Co-ordinator 
 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will 
participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback 
survey. The survey measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other 
student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and 
effective teaching practices. 

You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in 
Term 1 this year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows us to identify 
trends in student responses as well as track engagement and motivation across the school year. 
The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback 
on what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways 
that teachers interact with them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have 
used Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our students will 
help improve how we do things at our school. 

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will 
typically take less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours on 
Tuesday 20th October. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 
A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students. If 
you do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Monday 
19/10/20. Copies of the form and FAQs are available 
from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents.  
Patricia Jackson, Deputy Principal 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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Careers News 

The Year 12 Careers Newsletter continues to contain vital information about universities, TAFEs, 
employment opportunities and much more. Year 12 are advised to keep reading the newsletter 
throughout Term 4 as information continues to be updated.  

In Year 9, Careers students are currently playing the Real Game.  In the Real Game, students role-
play as single adults in occupational roles. They see how schoolwork 
relates to occupational choices and therefore to lifestyle and income. 
Within their job-role, 
students have the 
opportunity to explore 
adult realities, such as 
budgeting (taxes, 
mortgage or rent, other 
bills and transport), work 
life balance, different 
work, family roles and 
career making decisions. 
Pictured participating in 
the game are Cruz Nash 
and Dakota Pyle. 

Library News 
 
Library Life in Lockdown Writing Competition 

In recent weeks the library ran a writing competition where students & teachers had the 
opportunity to share their experiences and perspectives of life in lockdown or living in the era of 
Covid19. There were some fabulous entries. 
 
Winners: 
 

Teacher Winner  

- Ms Jacqui O’Bryan – A Very Covid Poem 

Song Winner 

- Sophie O’Donnell & Samantha Anderson-Catchpool – 
Covid19 to the tune of “We will Rock You” 

Short Story Winner 

- Shaylee Burt – Life in Lockdown Booklet 

Picture Book Winner 

- Tamzin Bell – The Year Coronavirus Destroyed Australia 

Poetry Winner 

- Sarah Bauer – Livin’ Covid Style 
- Hailey McLean  - Welcome to Covid19 

Short Poem & Limericks Winners 

- Will McManus 
- Paige Grey 
- Girls Mentoring Group 
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HSC Student Advice 
We know our students and staff have worked hard for the HSC. The safety of our students and 
staff remains of utmost importance. This year extra arrangements are in place to ensure that any 
disruption due to COVID-19 will have minimal impact on HSC exams. Our school has put in place a 
number of contingencies to help ensure exams run as smoothly as possible. The exams have been 
scheduled and our school has arrangements in place for exams to proceed as planned. It is 
important that students review their timetable and plan well so they turn up for their exams on 
time, healthy and rested. Any student with a pre-existing condition, that presents similarly to     
flu-like symptoms, should be planning now and speak to their doctor/GP. The GP can provide a 
medical certificate ahead of the exams to ensure they are not sent home. If on the day of the 
exam your child feels unwell with flu-like symptoms, they should stay home and get tested. HSC 
students are prioritised for COVID-19 test results. It’s important to note that all students will be 
asked if they are well before entering exam rooms. We want all our students to sit their exams but 
sometimes things happen. If your child is unwell and misses their exam, contact the school. 
Students who are unwell will be eligible for the illness and misadventure provision with NESA. If 
there are any changes to exam arrangements we will communicate with HSC students via email 
communication. These emails will go to students school email and parent/carer email addresses. 
If in doubt, please call the school. We wish all our students well in the upcoming exams.  

            Some Happy Snaps from Year 12’s Last Week of School 
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Awards and Achievements 
 

Congratulations to the following award recipients: 

Lucas McCaw Generosity Award – Elle Rochford 

Kirsty Callaghan Quiet Achiever Award – Niamh Mason 

Apllication and Endevour Award – Deckiln Smithers 

Gemma Chaplin Award – Max Roe and Brooke Pitt 

 

 

Mollie McGrath received a Principal’s Award for her Sisters of 
the Future program. 

 

Robbie Hamann 
received a scholarship 
from the Public 
Education Foundation. 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Finley High School 

We welcome Miss Cox, our new Head 
Teacher of English to our school and wider 
community. Miss Cox came to Finley from 

Coleambally Central School. 
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Canteen Roster and Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CANTEEN &  
UNIFORM SHOP 

Canteen Contact  -  
0473 946 683 

The Canteen/Uniform Shop is open from  
8.30am – 2.30pm Monday to Friday 

 
October 

19    K. Arnold 
20    F. Aull 
21    R. Sharp 
22    K.Steel 
23    E. Hurlston 
 
26    K. Taylor 
27    K. Nicholls 
28    T. Bauer 
29    S. Barlow 
30    N. Nash 
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